
Dear Taylor’s Law Advocates, 
Learning that the Martinek Family is working hard in Taylor’s Memory to stop the opioid epidemic in the 
State of Oregon, is wonderful news!  This overdue and much needed effort impacts our entire State of 
Oregon!  The sudden & tragic death of Taylor Martinek left a deeply devastating and sorrowful hole of 
despair for so many who knew him.  Taylor lit up the room with his charismatic ways and brought 
sunshine to the lives of others, no matter what he was going through in life!  Our family of nine was 
completely shocked and devastated to learn of Taylor’s death!  He touched the life of every one of our 
children and they were each impacted in such a sad and hard-to-understand way.  How on earth could 
Taylor’s death be at the hand of drug dealers, especially drug dealers who could care less about a human 
life?   
  
To lose a friend like Taylor, who cared about others, who was always willing to roll up his sleeves and 
help make a difference any way he could, has had a ripple effect of devastation in our greater 
community.  To think that someone could have the capacity to illegally sell drugs that they know can kill 
people, is absolutely unacceptable!   We, as a caring community in the State of Oregon, should not have 
to tolerate nor should we allow the drug dealers to take advantage of human life, especially for their 
own financial or competitive advantage!  It is sickening to know they look at another death as a feather 
in their cap!!  How truly sickening, malicious and cruel.  Do they not care about anything above and 
beyond themselves and what’s in it for them?  Another “feather in their cap?”  Another death?  Another 
tragic loss for yet another family and their friends?  Enough is Enough!  We need to STOP the madness! 
  
How sickening to imagine them bragging that Taylor’s Death was a win for them!  People who have this 
mentality and are killing wonderful human beings, should not be allowed to continue their mission of 
selling illegal drugs that take people’s lives.  Period.  It is long overdue that the State of Oregon step up 
and tighten the reigns so that more families and friends do not have to lose their wonderful sons, 
brothers, daughters, sisters, nephews, nieces, grandchildren, parents, cousins, best friends, and 
community members, because of these heartless and abusive scoundrels.  Please pass Taylors Law and 
help diminish the heartbreak and heartache the drug dealers are causing.  The fact they are intentionally 
leaving holes in so many hearts, by killing their loved ones, is despicable!  These heart wrenching deaths 
at the hands of the drug dealers must STOP!  Please tie their hands and put them behind bars to serve 
the appropriate sentence for taking the lives of wonderful human beings!  Enough is enough and we the 
people of Oregon need to stand up and take a stand to STOP this horrific opioid epidemic that is out of 
control!  If we do not, WHO will?   
  
Do you want to receive a call or visit that your loved one was killed by the hands of these drug 
dealers?  Imagine losing your loved one because no one was willing to take a stand and attempt to make 
a difference for the benefit and future of others.  Thank goodness the Martinek Family is willing to and 
in honor of their beautiful son, brother, grandson, cousin and lovely friend Taylor, who we have all lost 
much too soon.  TAKE A STAND OREGON and pass Taylor’s Law so we can prevent more unnecessary 
deaths and heartbreak!  Let us Honor the tragic death of Taylor Martinek and his beautiful family by 
passing his new law and make Oregon a much better and safer place to live.  Our children, friends and 
family all deserve this.  End the abuse the drug dealers are causing and STOP the madness!  We all want 
and deserve a brighter future, especially for our youth.  Taylor’s Law will allow for a brighter future if we 
can help alleviate the opioid epidemic.  The children in the State of Oregon deserve our efforts in taking 
a stand against the drug dealers.  It’s time we step up and protect our children and those affected by 
addiction.  Let’s make a difference and pass Taylor’s Law! 
With our Hope and Prayers for a Brighter Future, 
The Sean and Sheri Dooney Family 


